

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

July 28, 2016

Via Electronic and U.S. Mail

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 455 – Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless to Construct, Maintain and Operate a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street, Southington, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

On May 14, 2015, the Siting Council approved the above-referenced docket. Construction of the facility has commenced but may not be completed by the November 14, 2016 deadline. We are, therefore, requesting an extension of six (6) months to complete construction of the Southington East Street facility.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kunie gmu-

KCB/kmd Copy to:

John Tierney Anthony Befera Elizabeth Jamieson

15052900-v1